REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL (RFP)
MEDICAL DIRECTOR SERVICES
FOR THE CITY OF STOCKTON, CALIFORNIA

(PUR 23-015)

ADDENDUM No. 1 DATE: 01/30/2023

To All Potential Proponents:

A. This Addendum shall be considered part of the proposal documents for the above-mentioned
project as though it had been issued at the same time and shall be incorporated integrally therewith.
Where provisions of the following supplementary data differ from those of the original proposal
documents, this Addendum shall govern and take precedence. PROPONENTS MUST SIGN THE
ADDENDUM AND SUBMIT IT WITH THEIR PROPOSALS.

B. Proponents are hereby notified that they shall make any necessary adjustments in their
estimates as a result of this Addendum. It will be construed that each Proponent’s Proposal is
submitted with full knowledge of all modifications and supplemental data specified herein.

PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING QUESTIONS/ANSWERS/CHANGES TO
(PUR 23-015). THE CITY’S RESPONSES TO QUESTIONS SUBMITTED
ARE IN BLUE

Questions & Answers

1. Does the MD have to reside in Stockton or commute to Stockton? Or can they work remotely as
long as they have a CA license?

The Medical Director may reside outside of Stockton. However, they must be licensed in the State
of California. In addition, they must be able to come to Stockton on an as needed basis, as
requested by the City.

2. What is the volume of work?

There is not a set “Volume of work”. The annual needs of the Fire Department may vary from year
to year. Please refer to the RFP Specifications for the Medical Director requirements/expectations.

PROPONENT MUST ACKNOWLEDGE THIS ADDENDUM BY SIGNING BELOW
AND ATTACHING THE SIGNED ADDENDUM TO THE PROPOSAL.:

Company Name

Contact Person

Signature

Date

Proposals Due — Promptly by 2:00 P.M., Thursday, February 16, 2023, at the City
Clerk’s Office.
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Addendum acknowledged and signed? (Procurement Specialist’s initials)
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